
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 17 NOVEMBER 2008

 

EX.277/08
DRAFT CLIMATE CHANGE STRATEGY (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter - Pursuant to Minute EX.238/08, the Director of Community Services reported (CS.95/08) on the responses received to the Draft Climate Change Strategy.  He outlined the responses received, including: support for more definite targets and monitoring against baselines in relation to planning policies, procurement requirements and carbon management; the amendments in the Climate Change Bill to increase the UK's target from 60% to 80% carbon reduction by 2050 , the Carlisle City Council's Leadership Role on Climate Change to embrace issues ranging from facilitating plans for energy generation at a local level to working with other organisations to develop whole industrial estate projects. The scope for the Carlisle Community Plan to include more challenging targets and the leadership role of the Carlisle Partnership; the requirement for community consultation and participation; and the requirement for the Climate Change Strategy to be District-wide.  

The Director added that the responses to the Draft Climate Change Strategy supported the development of a resourced Climate Change Action Plan to outline baselines, targets and monitoring and further added that amendments had been made to the Draft Climate Change Strategy in response to the comments received. 

The matter had been considered by Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 23 October 2008 and a Minute Extract had been circulated.  The Chairman expressed the Committee's support for the proposed Strategy and drew attention to the Committee's questions and observations as set out in the Minutes, including: the expected impact of climate change on the delivery of the grass cutting service; the impact of the strategic objective to adopt general policies regarding energy efficiency in design; the importance of increased provision of high standard social housing; the importance of energy saving advice and a question over the role of the Council as a community leader in this matter. 

The Committee had also commented on the need to monitor the performance of the Energy Savings Trust and the Portfolio Holder agreed that given the high performance of the Energy Efficiency Advice Centre in this area of work, it would be prudent to monitor the performance of the Energy Savings Trust.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the Executive: 

(a)  Approve the Climate Change Strategy as attached to report CS.95/08 and refer the strategy to the City Council for adoption;

(b)  Approve the development of a Climate Change Action Plan to deliver the Strategy’s aims and objectives in consultation with Staff, Members, the Carlisle Partnership and wider community;

(c)  Note that the City Council Strategy is to be considered by the Carlisle Partnership as a basis for Carlisle Wide Strategy; and

(d)  That Officers monitor the performance of the Energy Savings Trust.

Reasons for Decision - 
The amendments to the Strategy had been arrived at through consultation with Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Carlisle Partnership.

The Climate Change Strategy outlined aims and objectives in preparation for the development of a Climate Change Action Plan.







